
 
 

FINANCE, ORGANIZATION AND PERSONNEL COMMITTEE 
Council Chambers B, Keene City Hall 

July 10, 2025 
6:00 PM 

 

 
 
 
    
A. AGENDA ITEMS 
  1. BCM Environmental Land Law, PLLC - Request for City's Contribution to 

Monadnock Conservancy for Drainage Replacement at 0 Ashuelot Street 
  2. Councilor Favolise - Request to Place Keno Question on 2025 Municipal 

General Election Ballot 
  3. Acceptance of YouthWell New Hampshire Spring Grant for Youth 

Services 
  4. Acceptance of Donation - AED device - Fire Department 
  5. Skatepark Fence - Transfer of Funds - City Manager's Office 
    
B. MORE TIME ITEMS 
  1. Heritage Commission - City Support for a 250th Independence Day 

Celebration - July 4, 2026 
    
  NON PUBLIC SESSION 
    
  ADJOURNMENT 
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2025-260  

 

CITY OF KEENE 
NEW HAMPSHIRE 

 
ITEM #A.3. 

 
     
Meeting Date: July 10, 2025 
    
To: Finance, Organization and Personnel Committee  
    
From: Alyssa Bender, Youth Services Manager/JCC Coordinator 
    
Through: Carrah Fisk-Hennessey, Parks and Recreation Director 

Elizabeth Ferland, City Manager 
     
Subject: Acceptance of YouthWell New Hampshire Spring Grant for Youth Services 
     
  
Recommendation: 
Move that the Finance, Organization, and Personnel Committee recommend that the City Manager 
be authorized to do all things necessary to accept and expend funds provided by YouthWell New 
Hampshire for Youth Services programs. 
  
Attachments: 
None  
  
Background: 
Youth Services has been granted a funding opportunity from YouthWell New Hampshire totaling 
$12,560 for work related to youth mental health first aid trainings and wellness programs. 
  
Youth Services has hosted Youth Mental Health First Aid trainings for local school districts and 
community partners. Youth Mental Health First Aid is designed to teach caring citizens how to help 
an adolescent (aged 12-18) who is experiencing a mental health or addiction challenge or is in crisis. 
Youth Services has been able to offer this training free of charge through supplemental funds from 
UNH Extension and other community partners. Wellness programs are offered at schools and in the 
community in a variety of different forms, from peer-to-peer support to teaching healthy living, 
substance use, mental health, and social emotional learning.  
  
YouthWell New Hampshire is a non-profit focused on addressing youth mental health issues across 
our state. They support the community as a funding source for existing programs. Youth Services 
was fortunate to be one of the spring grant recipients. 
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2025-281  

 

CITY OF KEENE 
NEW HAMPSHIRE 

 
ITEM #A.4. 

 
     
Meeting Date: July 10, 2025 
    
To: Finance, Organization and Personnel Committee  
    
From: Gregory Seymour, Deputy Fire Chief 
    
Through: Jason Martin, Fire Chief 

Elizabeth Ferland, City Manager 
     
Subject: Acceptance of Donation - AED device - Fire Department 
     
  
Recommendation: 
Move that the Finance, Organization and Personnel Committee recommend that the City Manager be 
authorized to do all things necessary to accept a donation of an AED from ZOLL Medical and 
Outdoor AED enclosure from Dartmouth Health’s Cheshire Medical Center and AED Team. 
  
Attachments: 
None  
  
Background: 
As part of the annual Rescuers Reuniting with the Rescued: A Celebration of Survival event that 
took place on June 05, 2025, the City of Keene Fire Department was recognized for 5 cardiac arrest 
saves within the past year. Those survivors in attendance were able to tell their personal story and 
meet those who took part in their survival story. In recognition of the lives saved, Zoll Medical 
donated an Automated External Defibrillator (AED) to the event, and the AED Team provided an AED 
enclosure at cost to the Cheshire Medical Center, the sponsor of the event. This year, the Cheshire 
Medical Center has chosen the City of Keene as the recipient of the AED and AED enclosure with 
the understanding that it will be installed somewhere within the city where it will have 24-hour public 
access. Any cost incurred by the city would be for the installation of the enclosure and occasional 
inspection and changing of AED Pads.  
  
According to the American Heart Association, more than 350,000 cardiac arrests occur outside of the 
hospital each year. Immediate CPR and deployment of an AED can double or triple a person’s 
chances of survival. Survival without immediate CPR and AED is less than 10%. The recommended 
location for the AED is Railroad Square, where it can be accessible 24 hours a day, protecting the 
visitors and citizens who frequent downtown areas for our many events and vibrant businesses.  
  
When someone calls 911 reporting a cardiac arrest or near cardiac arrest, 911 will give the caller the 
location and code to the AED box, allowing them access to the lifesaving AED located inside. 
Otherwise, the box will remain locked, protecting the AED from theft and vandalism, ensuring that it is 
available and ready when someone needs it. 
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2025-288  

 

CITY OF KEENE 
NEW HAMPSHIRE 

 
ITEM #A.5. 

 
     
Meeting Date: July 10, 2025 
    
To: Finance, Organization and Personnel Committee  
    
From: Andrew Bohannon, Deputy City Manager 
    
Through: Elizabeth Ferland, City Manager 
     
Subject: Skatepark Fence - Transfer of Funds - City Manager's Office 
     
  
Recommendation: 
Move that the Finance, Organization and Personnel Committee recommend that the City Council 
reallocate $17,000 from the Municipal Parks Maintenance Projects (65M0006A) to the Skate Park 
Improvements Project (65J0008A). 
  
Attachments: 
None  
  
Background: 
Due to rising construction and demolition costs associated with the Findings project, the skate park 
site improvement budget was reduced. To meet safety requirements and fulfill grant assurances, 
additional funding is now needed to install an 8-foot-high fence around three sides of the park, 
leaving the side open to the sidewalk connection between Water Street and the Russell Park parking 
lot. 
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